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As I welcome you to our latest newsletter, I do so from the privileged position of being the permanent 

Headteacher at Lynch Hill Enterprise Academy. I have enjoyed every day since walking through the doors at 

the start of September and was therefore delighted to be given the opportunity to continue the work that we 

have begun, to fulfil the potential that Lynch Hill has, to become a truly great school. 

I look forward to strengthening our relationship with parents and, in particular, would be very keen to hear 

your views on how the school sits at present – the things that we do well and the things that still need to be 

improved. A short survey will be sent out after half term, which aims to collect as much information as 

possible to help inform next year’s school development plan. 

This half term has been a short but incredibly busy one. Year 11 will have completed two weeks of their GCSE 

exams and will be ready for their break before returning for the final push and the various celebrations which 

will follow. They are a special cohort for us and will be much missed! 

In amongst the reports of activities and celebrations, you will also see that our website has recently been 

updated. There is work still to do in terms of content but I hope that you will agree that it is a much more user-

friendly and professional site and one that I hope you will find enables you to find out all of the information 

that you need as parents. 

Chris Thomas 

Head of School 

 

 

We have a new website! 

We are excited to announce that 

Lynch Hill has launched our new 

website! With a new user friendly 

layout aimed at providing an optimal 

viewing and browsing experience 

across multiple platforms including 

mobiles. 

With access to important links, dates 

and information it’s easy to navigate 

for students, parents as well as the 

general public. 

The website address is still the same 

www.lhea.org.uk check it out! 

http://www.lhea.org.uk/
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Slough Foodbank  

Thank you to all our supporters from Lynch Hill Enterprise Academy for your recent 

generous food donations and money gift totalling £367.02. We receive such positive 

feedback from our clients about how grateful they are to receive food, household 

products and basic toiletries. We want to convey our enormous gratitude to all the people who have made it 

possible to continue providing this necessary service to our local people. Clearly, we could not do this without 

your support. 
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The food donation that you made weighed 124.3kgs. As a guide to how your donation helps, 10kg of food items 

will supply a single person with three days of emergency food, but Slough Foodbank does more than just offering 

short term hand-outs of food, we also provide information about many specialist organisations able to help 

resolve our clients’ longer tem problems. In this way we hope to offer a lasting hand-up as they make a positive 

move into the future. 

Should you wish to make a further donation or find out more, please visit our website at 

www.slough.foodbank.org.uk  

 

History Trip to the Trenches 

On 17th May, forty nine Year 8 students visited Ypres in Belgium to learn about the First World War, a topic that 
all history students study in depth during Year 9.   

Last November marked the hundredth anniversary of the end of the First World War and the students were able 
to appreciate the immense sacrifice that a whole generation made for their country. Students paid their respects 
at the largest cemetery for Commonwealth forces in the world, for any war, at Tyne Cot.  They also explored 
preserved sections of British trenches and visited two museums as well as enjoying some free time in the modern 
centre of Ypres city.   

Not only a very humbling experience, the trip will help to place in context their history studies at the start of the 
new academic year in September.  

 

Food Preparation and Nutrition  

Lynch Hill Enterprise academy will be holding a Great British Bake Off Competition 2019. Last year, Nicole Ziolko 

in Year 11 was our winner. This year, Years 7 and 8 are taking part. If your child is taking part, they will bring a 

letter home to explain what will be expected. Also, Parents and Carers will need to sign a slip to make sure that 

someone will pick up your child after the competition, as the competition will finish late. With thanks to all 

parents and carers for supporting your children with ingredients for both the competition and practical activities. 

The knockout schedule is after school from June 4th to 6th between 3:15pm and 5pm with 4 students per year 

group going through to the finals on June 28th between 3:15pm and 5:30pm. Good Luck everyone! 

 

 

http://www.slough.foodbank.org.uk/
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In Food and Nutrition lessons, your child should cook once per month unless there are unforeseen 

inconveniences. In such cases, students will be informed. An ingredient lists of what each year 

group will be cooking has previously been circulated, but If any of you do not have this information, 

please write in your child’s planner and another copy will be issued. Cooking ingredients will also 

be on Show My Homework or written in your child’s planner. 

A huge thank you to parents and carers of Year 11 students for all the support you gave to your children during 

their GCSE Practical Examinations. You gave them confidence through trialling dishes at home and supported 

them with ingredients and equipment. Consequently, the practical examination was successful. 

 

Exam Season at LHEA is here 

The Art students sat a 10 hour Art Exam on May 2nd and 3rd.  
The students were in high spirits as this marked the beginning 
of the first ever GCSE exams at LHEA.  

Students prepared by planning for their exam, visiting the Tate 
Modern in the Easter holidays as a group, sourcing 
materials/resources and making an A5 ‘test piece plan’ of their 
final piece. 
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Horticulture Club 

The harvest for Horticulture Club continues to be beautiful. With thanks to Peter Nyssen Ltd and Gee Tee Bulb 

Company for donating the bulbs. The students have been able to take some home, and also decorate the 

school’s reception area. 

The students have also organised a sunflower growing competition for the whole school. Each class has been 

given a seed to germinate and nurture. There will be prizes for the winning class with the tallest sunflower. 
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Rewards 

Since our last newsletter, we have had a great deal to celebrate at the end of the Spring term. 

Celebration assemblies were held in the hall where attendance, achievement points, good citizenship and 

conduct points were all recognised and awarded.  Heads of Year also selected individuals for a special Year 

Award for the students’ positive involvement in school.  

Highest attendance winners enjoyed their reward – a very tasty breakfast in the dining 

hall.  Tutor groups with the highest good conduct points were treated to pizza and a film 

in the school hall, which they thoroughly enjoyed.   

The race is now on for the trip to Thorpe Park; one tutor group from each year group goes on 

a subsidised trip to the theme park at the end of the summer term and this is achieved by 

having the highest number of conduct points – (achievement points minus behaviour points).  

May the best groups win!! 

SPRING TERM AWARDS 

Tutor groups with highest good conduct points  

Year 7 – Curie/SHO 

Year 8 – Jobs/ARA 

Year 9 – Jobs/MWE 

Year 10 – Einstein/ ALI 

 

Students with highest good conduct points  

Year 7 – Musa Imran 

Year 8 – Imaani Zubair 

Year 9 – Sami Naseem 

Year 10 – Anastazja Restel 

 

Tutor groups with the highest attendance 

7 Curie/CLE 

8 Jobs/ARA 

9 Turing/ETA 

10 – Einstein/ ALI 
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Key stage students of the half term – awarded by the Head of Year for outstanding contribution to school life: 

Year 7 -  Sa’ad Khan and Layla Azab 

Year 8 -  Harshini Suseevan and Aleeza Hussain  

Year 9 – Alanna Watts and Rohit Kamma 

Year 10 – Nicholas Majeed & Khadijah Latif 

 

Year 9 Tutee of the week 

 

Year 10 Tutee of the week: 

25/2 Lawrence Amofah Ali Shahid Kyle Dladia 

4/3 Yasmin Almassi Erica Quinain  

11/3 Amber Banks Hamza Hussain Ayaan Bashir 

18/3 Faud Salum Bruno Rodriques Ibrahim Amin 

25/3 Tadiwa Mberi Sidrah Khan Luke Draper 

 

Golden ticket draw winners – for good citizenship 

Jamie Louise Fraser 

Liam Decelis 

Tia Lye 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lynch Hill News 
Issue 5 (2018-19) 

 

 
 

Academic Achievement 

Each Year Group had a Rewards Ceremony where Mr Thomas presented the academic certificates in 

recognition of effort, progress and attainment in each subject.  We are delighted to see our students flourish 

and it was an uplifting end to the term to see so many students receiving certificates. 

Year 7 

Subject Effort  Progress Attainment 

Art Mateusz Krukowski Saira Khan Azan Ahmed 

Computer 

Science Vojciech Plusa Reece Gatehouse Halima Majid 

DT Milly Hussain 
 

Mustapha Azmi 

English Ruby Collins Sai Atreyapurapu Amiina Esse 

Food Millie Honey Royce Ramesh Kumar  

French Simarjit Singh Nasra Kalaf  

Geography Krystian Granisz Naomi Adeyemo  

History Mustapha Azmi Alexandra Brumar Anthea Pailla 

Maths Aza Ahmed Chad Brown Royce Ramesh Kumar 

Music Jessica Smith Ovidiu Iarca Anthea Padilla 

PE Kacper Specialski Kamran Abbas Lacie Davies 

PSHE Deen Vassi Soha Khurram Saad Khan 

RE Zara Shah Mateusz Krukowski Musa Imran 

Science Chad Brown Khadiqa Sharif Mateusz Krukowski 
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Year 8 

Subject Effort  Progress Attainment 

Art Bidhan Gurung Gursimar Chakkal Victoria Tomasiewicz 

Computer 

Science Aleeza Hussain Sam Jenkins Marcus Gracia 

DT Milly Hussain Leena Hassan Mustapha Azmi 

Food 
 

Kiaharna Carty-Adewuyi Sanujan Jegathes 

French Robert Monac Tia Lye Ihwan Amir 

Geography Aleeza Hussain Sam Jenkins Morgan Cologanaden 

Maths Sami Zaghdoudi Mousab Asif Gursimar Chakkal 

Music Kiaharna Carty-Adewuyi Kismat Randhawa Sanujan Jegathes 

PE Muneeb Rahman Annabella Mensah 
 

PSHE Imaani Zubair Marcus Garcia Faisal Abu 

RE Muneeb Rahman Ysabella Samarita Robert Munac 

Science Aleeza Hussain Islameeyat Saruk Sami Zaghdoudi 

 

Year 9 

Subject Effort  Progress Attainment 

Art Carlos Bangalan Harry Duff 
 

Business 

Studies Kyra Cochrane Rachel Adegbola Alanna Watts 

DT Anisur Rahman Charlie Gardner Lucas Lye 

English Diamond Garate Taroob Kayani Hana Faizer Ali 

Food Zaid Khan Taroob Kayani Aisha Ali 

French Aqueelah Dsane Faris Nassor Alanna Watts 

Geography Syed (Matuzar) Jaffri Alanna Watts Aisha Ali 

History Inderpreet Cheema Emmanuel Adjel Hassan Fazeel 

Maths Taroob Kayani Ousman Kolley Hassan Fazeel 
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Music Liam Decelis Nasim Sami Aliya Sahota 

PE Alanna Watts Sami Naseem Faheem Noori 

PSHE Mushin Latif Micah Marata Hana Faizer Ali 

RE Aashan Butt Ellie-May Godding Brendan Beavan 

Science Rachel Adegbola Suhayb Mehar Taroob Kayani 

 

 

 

Year 10 

Subject Effort Progress Attainment 

Art & Design Yasmin Almassi Vivien Okunbor Varshni Jayarajkumar 

Business Studies Khadijah Latif Yasmin Almassi Erica Quinain 

DT Yasmin Almassi 
 

Joshua Crossley 

English 
 

Hamza Hussain Darren Ndiba 

Food Erin Kenny Lawrence Amofah Erin Kenny 

French Thomas Bourner Jasmine Ismail Mahnoor Azam 

Geography 
 

Amber Banks Ali shahid 

History Erin Cullen Aqsa Ghafoor Tom Bourner 

Maths Joshua Crossley Ella O Brien Varshni Jayarajkumar 

Music Anastazja Restel Dorothy Johnson Jamie-Louise Fraser 

PE Fuad Hafidh Salum Tasmiya Brown Daniel Vasilov 

RE Luke Draper Safah Ayaz Erica Quinain 

Science Moeid Dar Kyle Deladia Beulah Asokan 

Statistics Chloe McDoughall Bruno Rodrigues Kyle Michael 
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Year 11 

Subject Effort Progress Attainment 

Art & Design 
 

Hamza Ahmed Zohra Mabashir 

Business Studies Nicole Ziolko Seweryn Singh Britney Rodrigues 

Computer Science Maviniss Nair Klaudia Ciesnowska Kane Guerin 

English Klaudia Ciesnowska Sameer Jumshaid Jawaad Fuller 

Food Matthew Vincent Nicole Ziolko Jawaad Fuller 

French Hamza Ahmed Nicole Ziolko Umar Khan 

Geography Zohra Mobashir Kane Guerin Jawaad Fuller 

History Abdul Ali Liam Quinain Jake Beaumont 

Maths Nicole Ziolko Seweryn Singh Krishna Kumar 

PE Nicole Ziolko Suleman Malik Jake Beaumont 

RE Krishna Kumar Britany Rodrigues Abdul Ali 

Biology Rohan Bhatti Haider Khawar Jawaad Fuller 

Chemistry Piravina Rajeetharan Sewryn Singh Shozab Siddique 

Physics Zahra Hussain Michal Chudy Krishna Prasanna Kumar 

 

 

Dropping off and Collecting Students 

Please be aware that you should not be parking on the zig-zag lines by the zebra crossing, nor on the 

roundabout. It causes traffic congestion, pollution and can be dangerous. Please try to be considerate of our 

neighbours. 
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Forthcoming Events… 

Half term- Mon 27th to Fri 31st May 

Tuesday 4th June- Year 9 Brunel University STEM Taster Day 

Wednesday 12th June- 9Turing to Jump In 

Friday 21st June- Sports Day 

Thursday 27th June- Year 7 Bank of England Museum Trip 

Thursday 4th July- Year 11 Prom 

Wednesday 10th July- Barnum, the Musical 

Tuesday 16th July- Rewards Trip to Thorpe Park 

Thursday 18th July- End of Term (1pm) 

Wednesday 4th September- New Academic Year begins 
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TERM DATES 2019/2020 
 
AUTUMN TERM 
 
Monday 2 September 2019 – Friday 18 October 2019 
 
Half Term – Monday 21 October 2019 – Friday 1 November 2019 
 
Monday 4 November 2019 – Wednesday 18 December 2019 
 
SPRING TERM 
 
Monday 6 January 2020 – Friday 14 February 2020 
 
Half Term – Monday 17 February 2020 – Friday 21 February 2020 
 
Monday 24 February 2020 – Friday 3 April 2020 
 
SUMMER TERM 
 
Monday 20 April 2020 – Friday 22 May 2020 
 
Half Term – Monday 25 May 2020 – Friday 29 May 2020 
 
Monday 1 June 2020 – Friday 17 July 2020 
 

 

Staff Training Dates (school closed to 

students) 

Monday 2 September 2019 

Tuesday 3 September 2019 

Monday 6 January 2020 

Monday 24 February 2020  

Monday 20 April 2020 

 


